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Mass Times 

St. Mark’s - Goodrich 

Saturday Vigil 5:30 pm 

Sunday 9:30 am 

 

Weekday 

Tuesday 6:30 pm 

Friday 8:30 am 

Holy Family - Grand Blanc 

Saturday Vigil 4 pm 

Sunday 8 am, 10 am, 12 pm, 5 pm 

 

Weekday 

Monday - Saturday 8 am 

Wednesday 6:30 pm 
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Parish Office……….  694-4891 (fax 694-1583) 
Hours….…...…………  M-F  9 a.m. - 12 p.m. / 1 - 5 p.m. 
   (closed 12 p.m. - 1 p.m. for lunch)                 
Email: holyfamily@hfgb.org   /   Website: hfgb.org 

Pastor, Fr. Joseph Krupp 

Parochial Vicars, Fr. Peter Lawrence and Fr. Bill Wegher 
Deacon, Dennis Pennell 
Deacon, Larry Blondin 

Music Director, Dr. B. Simon Lee . . . . . . . . . . . . .   x2205 

Associate Music Director, Dr. Sia Lee . . . . . . . . .    x2205 

Liturgy Coordinator, Lorri O’Dea . . . . . . . . . . . . .     x2214 

Business Manager, Brian Kita . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .     x2218 

Director of Evangelization, Erin Cummings . . . . .     x2204 

Accountant, Aimee Wolven . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    x2209 

Parish Secretary, Theresa Dyer . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   x2200 

Bulletin Editor, Linda Doyle . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2216 

Special Projects / Communications, Nicole Urbanik . .x2202 

 

 

 

 

Mass Schedule 

Weekend: Saturday (Vigil) 4:00 p.m.;  
Sunday 8 a.m., 10 a.m., 12 p.m. & 5 p.m.  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word (no summer) - during  
     10 a.m. Mass - For children four years old - 2nd grade 

*St. Mark - Goodrich - Sat (Vigil) 5:30 p.m. / Sun 9:30 am 

Weekday: Monday - Saturday 8 a.m. / Wed 6:30 p.m. 
*St. Mark - Goodrich - Tue 6:30 p.m. / Fri 8:30 a.m.                                    
Holy Day: As announced in bulletin. 
 

 

 

Sacraments 

Reconciliation: Sat. 8:30 - 9:30 a.m., Sun. 9:30 - 10 a.m. 
and 11:30 a.m. - 12 p.m., and by appt.  
Wed. 8:30 - 9 am and 6 - 6:30 pm  
St. Mark - Goodrich Saturday 4:30 - 5:30 p.m. 
Baptism: Please make arrangements in advance. 
Marriage: Please make arrangements with Parish 
Priest at least nine months in advance. 
 

Prayers & Devotions 

Rosary: 7:15 am MWTF / 5:30 pm Wed / 8:30 am Sat 
Eucharistic Adoration: Wed.……. 8:30 a.m. - 6:15 p.m. 
*St. Mark - Goodrich - First Fridays 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help Devotion ….Wed  7p.m. 
Fatima Prayer Cell …... Tues 4 p.m. 
 

 

Ministry to the Ill & Bereaved 

Linda Waggoner, Nancy Repuyan  694-4891, x2211 

 

Social Outreach Ministry………..771-7279 

Hours M-F 10 a.m. - 2 p.m. / Brian Holyfield 

 
 
 
 

Holy Family School……………..  694-9072 

School Day ………………………… 7:40 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
Principal, Theresa Purcell . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2144 

Assistant Principal, Michael Brown . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2143 

Administrative Assistant, Lisa Harvey . . . . . . . . . .  x2100 

Secretary, Chasity Campbell . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  x2140 

School Receptionist, Shelley Corcoran . . . . . . . . .  x2150 

Dir. Adv./Alumni Relations, Ann Yochim Tabereaux  x2146 

 

Religious Education……………..694-4891 

Religious Education Classes (Pre-school - Adult) 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word… during Sun. 10 am Mass 

Grades K-6 …. Sun 11:30 am - 12:45 pm 

Grades 7-8 …. Sun. 6 - 8 pm in St. Joseph Center 
Special Education Contact the RE office 

Director, Janet Gravel …………………………… ext. 2151 

RCIA/Baptism Director, Maddie White.………….ext. 2154 

 

 

Youth Ministry 694-9072 

Jan Gravel (Middle School)……………………... ext. 2151  
Erin Cummings (IMPACT High School)……... ext. 2204  
All meeting Sundays 6 - 8 pm in the St. Joseph Center 
during the school year 
 

 

Event/Facility Coordinator 694-9013 

Carrie Pilarski 
Meeting and Event Facilities: Father Bush Parish Center, 
St. Joseph Center, and all other venues 

 

 

Pastoral Council 
Chairperson, Matthew Williams 

Vice Chairperson, Jordan Mitchell 
At-Large Members:  
   Rel. Ed./Youth - Tiffany Minder 
   Athletic Boosters - Jayson Richert 
   School/PTO - Tim Willis 

   Communications/Events - Carrie Pilarski 
Worship Representative, Sr. Sharon Hektor 
Evangelization Representative, Deb Hawley 

Christian Service Representative 

Parish Life Representative, Carrie Pilarski 
Finance Representative, Jayson Richert 
 

Commissions: 
Christian Service Commission  
     Facilitator,  
Evangelization Commission   
     Facilitator, Randy Petrides 

Finance Commission 

     Facilitator, Jim Distelrath 

Parish Life Commission   
     Facilitator, Connie Lesley 

 

 

 To contact any Facilitators, please call parish office 

 

 

Bulletin Deadline: The deadline for each Sunday 
is the previous Monday by noon. Watch the bulletin for 
holiday early deadlines. Submit to: ldoyle@hfgb.org 

P a r i s h  D i r e c t o r y  
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 P a s t o r a l       N o t e s  

A Cup of Joe 

Greetings in Christ, all! 
 

I'm sorry I missed the bulletin last 
week. I was quite sick. That week 
of May 19-25 was a rough one 
for both of our parish fami-
lies...we had six funerals, Fr. Pe-
ter was away and I was laid up 
sick. Fr. Bill and Deacon Ron 
were supermen for us during that 
time and I am so very grateful to 
God for them. 
 

I really do appreciate all your kindness while I was 
sick. I have weak lungs and, as a result, I tend to 
crash out for about a week in mid winter and early 
spring. I hate it, but there's not really much I can do 
but lay there until my body heals. I'm not good at 
"laying there" lol. 
 

Anyway, it appears that whatever this sickness was, 
it hit a lot of people all over and, curiously enough, 
that did have an effect on us at Holy Family. May 
24th was the meeting at the diocese where they 
were going to review our finances for the parish re-
build, but apparently so many members of that com-
mittee were sick that they couldn't get a quorum. I'll 
let you know when I hear anything. Sorry I couldn't 
give you the news this week. 
 

For both of our parish families, I am back in the sad-
dle and by the time you read this, I should be 100%. 
This next weekend is the big festival in Grand Blanc 
and Holy Family will have the entertainment tent: I 
invite everyone from both my Parish Families to 
come by, visit and enjoy the food and music. I will be 
making my World-Famous Flint Style Coney Sauce! I 
don't want to say it’s the best Coney Sauce Ever, but 
it’s the Best Coney Sauce Ever. 
 

At St. Mark, Deacon Ron and I were blessed to meet 
with Fr. Dave Howell about moving into our rectory in 
Goodrich. He is currently serving as Pastor at St. 
Mary Magdalen in Brighton and is moving into St. 
Mark the last week of June to serve the community 
there with me. I'm very excited about this; Fr. Dave 
has always struck me as a holy, kind and wise priest 
and I'm looking forward to us praying with him and 
getting to know him better. We'll make sure to set 
something up to give him a proper St. Mark Wel-
come! 

So...that's it for this week. Thank you so much for 
your kindness and for letting me serve you as your 
priest. I love you all with the love that Christ has giv-
en me. 
 

Your priest, 
 

 

 

 

 

 

fjk 

Sunday Evening Mass Time Change 
The Sunday evening Mass will change for the summer to 
7:00 p.m. (from 5:00 p.m.) beginning the Sunday of Fa-
ther’s Day weekend (June 16). 

Parish Office hours changing: Beginning Monday, 
June 3rd, we will 
be moving to our 
summer hours for 
the Parish Office. 
The office will be 
open will be M-F 
9:00 AM to 5:00 
PM and closed 
daily for lunch 
from  12:00 -1:00 PM.   
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Stewardship & Worship 
Receive God’s gi
s gratefully - Cherish & tend to them responsibly -  

Share them in jus�ce & love - Return them to God 

We Need Your Help! 
Mission Makeover and the High School Mission trip to 
Cincinnati need your help! They will be distributing 
“blessing bags” to the needy and homeless in the area 
and the surrounding Flint community. To fill these bags we 
need your generosity. All travel-sized toiletries needed, 
but especially men’s and women’s crew socks, Chapstick, 
travel-size sunscreen, combs, and small deodorant. 
 

There will be a box at the Saginaw entrance to collect 
these items in the coming weeks. Thank you for your con-
tinued support for these missions! 

“Others First” is This Weekend 
We depend on your generosity to stock 
our St. Joseph Food Pantry and Clothes 
Closet. If you forgot to bring your food 
items to Mass this weekend, you can still 
bring them in any other weekend and 
leave them in the wings of the church after 
any Mass, or you may drop them off dur-
ing the week at Outreach (the white building north of the 
church) Monday - Friday 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. Thanks! 

Stewardship of Treasure 
May 25th and 26th 

 
Registered Families    1938 

 

Envelopes received this week     398 

Online givers this week      133 

Amount offered from envelopes  $   20,959.00 
Amount offered from online giving $   10,292.83 

Amount offered from visitors  $     1,570.97 

Total weekly offerings   $   32,822.80 

Recipient of 5% tithing on Others First weekend:  
St. Luke New Life Center provides life skills, education 
and workplace training, empowering women and men to 
become self-sufficient. 

Please Join Us 
Come celebrate the feast of Pentecost at the 5 PM Mass 
on Sunday, June 9th, with those newly baptized and con-
firmed from the RCIA. We invite you to wear red as a wit-
ness to the fire and passion of the Holy Spirit who contin-
ues to bring new life to us! Come meet our newest mem-
bers and welcome them into our Holy Family Community. 
 

Please note that the RCIA, along with their family mem-
bers, will be seated in the reserved sections in the main 
body of the church. We ask that you continue to pray for 
these faithful men, women and children who have commit-
ted to the process of entering our faith, deepening their 
relationship with the Lord and who will be completing this 
part of their journey in the Life in the Spirit formation this 
evening after Mass. 
 

Maddie White, RCIA/Baptism Coordinator 

Welcome to our 
newest members 
who joined us 
through the       
Sacrament of    
Baptism. 

Baptized on May 26, 2019 

Colin Morgan Loftis, son of Ryan and Jacqueline 
(Mulberger). Loftis. Colin was born on March 27, 2019. 

Dominic Gordon DeAnna, son of Peter and Jennifer 
(Liebsch). DeAnna. Dominic was born on February 13, 
2018. 

Confirmation 
Congratulations to Ella Kovach, who was sealed with the 
gift of the Holy Spirit in the Sacrament of Confirmation on 
Sunday, May 26th, at the 5:00 p.m. Mass! 

Marian Consecration 
Congratulations to everyone who participated in conse-
crating themselves to Jesus through Mary! We hope it was 
a time of growth and joy for all who walked through 33 
Days to Morning Glory in the past month. 

Sometimes people choose 
to remember a loved one 
who is deceased or to hon-
or a special occasion by 
donating flowers for the 
altar. We order from our 
regular florist so that the 

arrangements are a standard size and match the décor of 
the season. The cost is $40. Currently June 30, July 14 & 
21, August 4, 18, 25 and Sept. 1 & 8 are open for Altar 
Flowers. 
  
If you would like to remember your loved ones in this spe-
cial way and help make our church beautiful, please call 
Theresa in the parish office, 694-4891.  
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W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  H e r e  

55 & Over Club 
First Tuesday, everyone. Do your every bit 
of good. It is those little bits of good that 
benefit our Outreach program. All cash  
donations are appreciated. Thank you! 
 

Our lunches will continue all summer. 
Some changes will be made so listen for information at 
our lunch and look in the bulletin for changes each week. 
Look and listen. Board meeting on Tuesday, June 11th, at 
10:30 a.m. Lunch follows at 11:00 a.m. Welcome, new 
board members. 

Mission Makeover - 2019 Edition 
July 8th - 12th, 2019  
What is Mission Makeover? 

It's a summer program for middle school students, those 
who just completed 6th, 7th, and 8th grade, as well as high 
school students, to be involved in mission work locally.  
This week will provide students with the opportunity to 
serve others both in our parish and the local community.  
Some of our worksites include Catholic Charities, North 
End Soup Kitchen, American House, our parish grounds 
and at various homes. This year we will be building a 
wheel chair ramp for a young lady. The week will also in-
clude tons of fun with various evening activities and a fun 
day at a water park. Our day begins at 8 a.m. and con-
cludes at 8 p.m. Please note that we can accommodate all 
sports schedules! If you have any questions, please call 
Jan at 810-694-9072, ext.2151. Registration forms are 
available in the parish office or school lobby. We have ex-
tended the deadline for t-shirt designs to June 6th. Please 
turn them in asap even if registration is not ready! 

Religious Goods 
We will have a visiting sister from the Convent of St. Elisa-
beth from Belarus (Eastern Europe) this weekend (June 
1st-2nd). The Sisters brought with them beautiful reli-
gious handcrafts made in the workshops of the Convent. 
Handcrafts are available 
after Masses in the 
school lobby. The goods 
on display are: church 
vestments, icons, cross-
es, rosaries, religious 
items, souvenirs and 
CDs. 
 

Sisters of St. Elisabeth 
take care of children and 
adults with mental and 
physical disabilities and 
work hard to improve 
their living conditions. They also help ex-prisoners and 
drug and alcohol addicts at the rehabilitation center. 
 

Please take this special opportunity to support beautiful 
work and the mission of the sisters by purchasing the 
items of devotion.  

Book Club 
Book Club will begin a four-week discussion on God 
Knows You’re Stressed by Anne Bryan Smollin. We will 
meet from 7-8:30 p.m. in our new Tuesday slot, in the Sci-
ence room of the school (Rm. 6), beginning June 4th, 
(through June 25th). Four copies of the book are available 
for $4 each. To obtain one and to register for this book, 
call Debbie Oglenski, 810-866-4777. Books are also avail-
able from Ave Maria Press or Amazon for about $14. Par-
ticipants need not join us for every book, but choose one 
that appeals to them. 

Holy Family Positions Open 
Hiring School Custodial position - part-time 20-25 hrs. per 
week. The position will be days during the summer and 
afternoon shift during the school year. Please visit our 
website to review the job posting or contact the Business 
Manager, Brian Kita, at bkita@hfgb.org for more details. 
 

Hiring Youth Religious Education Director (K-8) position - 
part-time 20 hrs. per week. Will require some nights/
weekends. Please visit our website to review the job post-
ing or contact the Business Manager, Brian Kita, at 
bkita@hfgb.org for more details. 

ENDOW Women’s Study Group 
Are you looking for a group of women to pray, study and 
learn with?  
Come and connect with a small group of women in faith 
and friendship as we study Fr. Jacques Philippe’s book, 
Interior Freedom. This book will help us experience free-
dom in our relationship with God so that we are able to 
serve him and our families with that freedom. 
 

When: 2nd and 4th Saturdays (beginning June 8) from 
9:00 to 11:00 AM. 

Where: St Joseph Center  
Cost: Purchase of the book 

For more information or to register, contact Elizabeth 
Petrides at 810-265-4189 or eapetrides@gmail.com or 
Vikki Lasota 248-459-3590. 

Help Put God Back in America 
If you are concerned about the direction our country is 
going, please join us in church at 3:00 p.m. every Friday 
and help with prayer to “Put God Back in America.” The 
more voices, the more powerful the prayer. For more infor-
mation, call Joe Dunn at 694-9223 or Marje Mercier at 694
-2276. 
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Holy Family School  FAITH FORMATION . . . ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE 

Be a part of our Holy FAMILY! 

Contact Lisa Harvey at 810-694-9072, ext. 0 

or lharvey@hfsgb.org 

www.hfsgb.org  



hfgb.org 7  

Tickets on sale online / Tickets not sold at door 
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Y o u t h  N e w s  a n d  m o r e  

High School Youth Ministry 

For all high school students 

Religious Education 

Youth group is finished for the summer, but Senior honor-
ing for our youth group seniors will be happening June 9th 
from 6-8:00 p.m. All members of  youth group are invited 
to come and congratulate our seniors on graduating.  

VBS 2019  
This year’s theme is ROAR 
(June 24th - 28th) where kids 
discover that God is good 
through all of life’s challenges! 
Registration for this year’s 
VBS is available on our web-
site (volunteers may also 
sign up online). Please note 

that registration closes on June 4, 2019. 

Children's Liturgy of the Word  
No Children’s Liturgy on June 2. The last one will be June 
9 and we will resume again in September. Do you know someone in need of a listening presence? 

Holy Family BeFriender Ministers are trained to listen with 
compassion, accept people as they 
are, and provide the caring pres-
ence of God to the individuals they 
journey with. A BeFriender does 
not give answers, but allows a per-
son to discover his or her inner wis-
dom through a mutual exchange. 
Befriender Ministers are available 
to meet with people experiencing 
difficult and transitional situations 
such as hospitalization, cancer or 
chronic illness, stress of being a 
caregiver, death of a loved one, 
loneliness, getting married or divorced, blending families, 
“empty nest” syndrome, becoming a parent or parenting 
challenges, relationship issues, being a victim of random 
violence, major life decisions, relocation, job loss or career 
change, financial worries, trauma or natural disaster, or 
Alzheimer’s or other forms of dementia. 
 

BeFrienders hold confidentiality as a sacred trust. Every-
one is, at times, on a difficult journey and needs a caring 
companion who will listen and be a reminder of our caring 
faith community. If you or someone you know is interested 
in meeting with a BeFriender, please contact Linda Wag-
goner or Linda Blondin at 694-4891, ext. 2211, or pick up 
a brochure in our church entrance.  

Mission Makeover 2019 Edition   
July 8th - 12th  
Plans are underway for this year’s mission week. Once 
again we are looking for volunteers to help us. There are a 
variety of things you can do such as: 
• work the sign-in desk 

• help with food prep 

• chaperone a group of students at worksites 

• help with evening activities 

 

If you are interested in helping, please call Jan Gravel at 
810-694-9072, ext. 2151. Registration packets for stu-
dents will be available soon! 

Volunteers Needed 
Catechists and aides are needed for the 2019 -2020 
school year. If you are interested in this ministry, please 
call Jan Gravel at 810-694-9072, ext. 2151. All materials 
and training are provided. 

Registration for grades K - 8 for 2019-2020 will be availa-
ble soon on our website. 

VBS Planning Meeting 
VBS team leaders and teachers: Join us for a planning 
meeting Thursday, June 6th, 7:00 p.m. Meet in the school 
lobby. All materials and information will be distributed that 
night. 
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P a r i s h  P r a y e r s  a n d  m o r e  

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis 
for June 

Evangelization: That priests, through the modesty and 
humility of their lives, commit themselves actively to a soli-
darity with those who are most poor. 

    

 

 

 

 

 

Veronica Mende and Jacob Wentz 

 

June 7, 2019 

 

and 
 

Marie (Elkins) Psenski and Richard Palmer 
 

June 22, 2019 

Please Pray for Our Ill and Their 
Caregivers 
 
Dear God, 
We place our worries into your hands. We place our sick 
under your care and humbly ask that you restore your 
servants to health once more… Kenneth Adkisson,  
Barbara Amore, Sharon Balasko, Janet Carriere, Joseph 
Fera, Ken Mraz, Arlene Oren, Sheila Peltier, Joyce Salem, 
Dorothy Shulte and Clyde Smith. 
 

To add or remove someone from our prayer list, we need 
the person or an immediate family member to call the  
parish office (810) 694-4891 or e-mail the name to us at:  
info@holyfamilygrandblanc.org. 
 

We will keep the names on the list for three months and 
then remove them unless we are notified, but you are  
welcome to re-submit names. We want to help our ill and 
their caregivers with prayer. 

 

 

 

Please pray for the following Holy Family  
parishioners who died on these dates: 

 

June 2 

Richard J. Bernard, Sylvia Lumsden  
June 3 

Francis Purcell, Grace Mason, Mary Ann Meder 
June 4 

William H. Miller, Lois Serra 

June 5 

Mary Ellen Towns, Catherine Leone Diem, Casper Bondy 

June 6  

Bart Gleason, Katherine Perrotta, Paul Wolford, Doreen 
Bernard, Robert Leichtnam, Violet Greenwood 

June 7 

Charles Morrill, Eva Powell, Mary Jones, Mary Ellen  
Ennest, Edith Nemesi, Elza H. Papp, Orla Dale Smithson, 
Nancy Coletti, Dorothy Payton, Edward Warda 

June 8 

Michael Wurmlinger, Herschel Spooner  

A funeral Mass 
was celebrated at 
Holy Family on 
May 22 for  
Dorothy Russell. Dorothy, age 95, died on Friday, May 
17, 2019. She was born February 9, 1924, in Flint to 
Frank and Catherine Bubin. She married Ronald Russell 
in 1945. Surviving are children Robert (Ghada), Marilyn 
(Michael) Merollis, Timothy (Veronica), Joan (Wayne) 
Hatch, and 11 grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. 
She was preceded in death by her husband, daughter 
Carole Russell, and two siblings. 
 

A funeral Mass was celebrated on May 23 for Marvin  
Richard. Marvin, age 80, died Saturday, April 27, 2019. 
He was born September 21, 1938. Surviving are his wife 
Karen and two step-children, Traci (Michael) Brock and 
Brian (Alicia) Keller. He was preceded in death by his first 
wife, Bernadine Richard, and is survived by their children, 
Donald (Lisa), Jeffrey, and Gregory (Christina), ten grand-
children and four siblings. 
 

A funeral Mass was celebrated on May 24 for Paul Wynn. 
Paul, age 78, died on Tuesday, May 21, 2019. He was 
born February 14, 1941, in Detroit. Surviving are his wife 
Martha Jane Bert-Wynn, children Carl (Laura), Loren, 
Melissa (John) Kody, Melanie (Rick) Anderson, Matthew 
(Nellie) Bert, ten grandchildren and a sister. He was pre-
ceded in death by a sister. 
 

Lord, we remember in our prayers Dorothy Russell, 
Marvin Richard and Paul Wynn, whom you have called to 
be with you. May the calming peace of your love be with 
their families. Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and 
may the perpetual light shine upon them. Amen. 
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 Knightly Update  
      June 2019 

Mother of Perpetual 
Help Council 

6742 

Grand Knight's 5 
 

Last month I presented some of the key programs 
your Knights Council completed this past year. This 
month I will present the rest of the programs.  
 

Every quarter the Knights come together and cele-
brate a Corporate Communion Mass followed by a 
Parish rosary. During Advent, the Knights presented 
a Journey to the Inn Program after the Noon Mass 
followed by a wonderful Posada lunch. Donations 
were taken to support Persecuted Christians in the 
Middle East. The Knights contributed nearly $3,000 
to the Outreach and food programs at St. Francis 
Prayer and New Life Center. The Knights played an 
active role in the Family Promise program providing 
all the food and support staff each Saturday of the 
Holy Family weeks. Also, for our youth we hold a 
soccer challenge, free throw contest, and essay con-
test.  
 

The Knights are proud to serve Holy Family and keep 
our Faith in Action. Your Council will be recognized 
as a winner of the Colombian Award for achieving all 
of its goals for the year.   
 

The Knights will hold their officer elections June 13. 
The current candidates are Grand Knight Rick Perry, 
Deputy Grand Knight Bob Hermann, Chancellor Tom 
Hasselbach, Warden Cesar Bernabe, Secretary Ad-
am Mitchell, Treasurer Earl Hagen, Inside Guard Pe-
ter Lindgren, Outside Guard Gene Mierzejewski, Ad-
vocate Steve Spratt, Trustee 1-year Joe Dunn, Trus-
tee 3-year Richard Dent. 
 

Rick Perry  
Grand Knight 

Family of the Year  
The Knights of Columbus have selected the Jim O’Dea 
Family as the Family of the Year. Jim and Lorri are de-
voted Catholics and pillars in the Parish. Jim is very ac-
tive in the Welcome Retreat program at Holy Family. He 
has been the weekend director at retreats and serves 
on the continuation team. He is always active in many 
other Parish activities and a member of the Hibernians. 
Jim is a big support for Lorri. She is Holy Family’s Litur-
gy Coordinator. Under her direction all liturgies are a 
very prayerful and meaningful experience. Lorri is a 
great help to the Knights. She was instrumental in the 
success of the Consecration to Holy Family Program in 
Lent and the Novena for Life in January. She always 
ensures all Knights announcements are made at church 
and always makes sure Knights needs are met. I, as 
Grand Knight, feel Jim and Lorri are instrumental in the 
success of our Council. Lorri and Jim frequently attend 
weekday Masses and other Parish religious events. 
They clearly are a family keeping their Faith in Action.  
 

Congratulations, Jim and Lorri!  

K of C Coming Events 
 

Thursday, June 13 - Business Meeting at 7:30 PM 
 Election of Officers 

Thursday, June 27 - Diocese Meeting NO Social 
 Meeting 

Sunday, June 30 - Corporate Communion and  
 Rosary at 10 AM Mass 

Knights of the Year 
During the past fraternal year many Brother Knights 
have made major contributions to our mission of Keep-
ing Faith in Action. I want to recognize and thank every 
Brother Knight who contributed to our success. Howev-
er, I would be remiss if I failed to recognize two special 
brothers.  
 

Joe Dunn will be retiring after 12 years as our financial 
secretary. He has done a wonderful job keeping our 
membership records correct and all assessments from 
the Supreme Council up to date. Joe, earlier this year, 
recruited his 100th member into the Knights. No easy 
feat. He will be honored at a State Council meeting. He 
also attends weekday Masses and many other Holy 
Family activities. 
 

Joe Buffa gives his all to support the needy in Genesee 
County. During this past year he raised funds for food to 
support the St. Francis Prayer/New Life Center and col-
lected hundreds of beds for needy families in the coun-
ty. He is very instrumental in looking at ways to save 
Holy Family money. For our council he manages our 
budget and is a great help to the Grand Knight. He of-
ten attends daily Masses.  
 

Congratulations to both Joe Dunn and Joe Buffa. 
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Mass Intentions  June 3 - 9 

Holy Family Happenings 

 

Sunday, June 2 

9 AM - 2 PM Coffee & Donuts (FBPC) 

6:30 - 8 PM RCIA for Adults 

 

Monday, June 3 

9 AM - 12:30 PM St. Joseph Guild (FBPC) 

 

Tuesday, June 4 

11 AM - 2 PM Senior Luncheon (FBPC) 

4 - 4:30 PM Fatima Rosary (CH) 

6:30 - 8:30 PM Parish Bell choir rehearsal (CH) 

 

Wednesday, June 5 

8:30 AM - 6:15 PM Eucharistic Adoration (CH) 

5:45 - 6:25 PM Parish Youth Choir (old RE office) 

7 - 9 PM Cantor/Adult Choir rehearsal (CH) 

 

Thursday, June 6 

 

Friday, June 7 

3 - 4 PM Help Put God Back in America (CH) 

 

Saturday, June 8 

Liturgical Ministry June 8 - 9  
Pentecost Sunday 

Monday, June 3 

8:00 AM Mario Simoni by Margherita Simoni Family 

Tuesday, June 4 

8:00 AM Peter Walsh by  Michael & Lyric Walsh 

Wednesday, June 5 

8:00 AM Adrienne Cook by Peter Cook 

6:30 PM Wesley Brush by Dale and Linda Tripp, and 

 Melissa Windom 

Thursday, June 6 

8:00 AM Bob Witucki by  Jackie MacDonald 

Friday, June 7 

8:00 AM Thomas R. Waggoner by Waggoner Family 

Saturday, June 8 

8:00 AM Bob Witucki by  Carol and Art Jacobs 

4:00 PM Helen and Jim Moyle by family 

Sunday, June 9 

8:00 AM Lynn Mellott by  Theresa and Mark Dyer 

10:00 AM Bishop Jerry Vincke (Living) by Ken and Fran 

 Schihl 

12:00 PM Sue Snyder by Roberta & Duane Henige 

7:00 PM All Holy Family Parishioners   

4:00 PM Saturday - Fr. Joe Krupp 

Lectors: Darlene McKone, (Help needed) 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Lori Drzewiecki    (Help needed - 2) 
Dawn Davis        Mike Drzewiecki    
Mary Ann Hergenreder  Cindy Edmonds Dennis Bridges 

Servers: Brianna / Devin / Ethan Ales, Luke Parr   
 

8:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Bill Wegher 
Lectors: Joseph Charboneau, Paul Wolven 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Jane Avereyn   Yvonne Cesal 
Joan Costigan       Jerry Avereyn   David Roberts II 
Pat Costigan        Dan Charboneau  Judy Puidokas 

Servers: Halle Purcell, (Help needed - 2)  
 

10:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Bill Wegher  
Lectors: David Caldwell, Sean Caldwell 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Terri Yochim  Carolyn Roeser 
Monna Suess       Mary Andrews  Jim Garland 

Rob Toth       Linda McGinnis   Karen Garland 

Mary Ann Whidden Colleen Argus  

Dan Wyant       Doug Benchley  

Servers: M. Klein, R. Caldwell, E. Darmafall  
 

12:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Peter Lawrence 

Lectors: Connie Lesley, Marlene Ososki  
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Nicole Urbanik   Karen Zelley 

Desiree Londrigan   Cindy Villaire    Adam Martin 

Paul Londrigan       Scott Villaire   Karen Allen 

Servers: Michael / Monica Facchinello, Shawn O'Brien 

 

5:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Joe Krupp  
Lectors: Andy Cocagne, Joseph Sliwka 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
TBD                    Deb Hawley               Sharon Peasel 
Julie Crosby       Kristin Koglin   Marie Psenski 
Erin Cummings       Chris McVannel    Paula Rainey 

Servers: D. Koglin, A. / H. Sliwka, (Help needed) 

These readings may be found on page 13. 

Weekly Readings   June 2 - 9 
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A r o u n d  t h e  D i o c e s e  

Knights’ Flag Retirement 
Knights of Columbus Assembly 510 will host a ceremony 
to respectfully retire American flags. The ceremony will 
take place on Flag Day, Friday, June 14, 2019. If you have 
a flag that is worn, please call Jack Tylus at (810) 635-

7053 by June 1 to make arrangements for your donation.  
Thank you. 

Save the Date 
FaithFest 2019 

Saturday, June 22nd 

at St. Francis Retreat Center 
featuring Tenth Avenue North and Matt Maher 
plus Jason Gray, JJ Weeks, & Brothers Walker 

More information and tickets available  
at www.faithfest.com 

Priesthood Discernment Dinner  
with Bishop Boyea 

Sunday, August 18th / 3 - 6:30 p.m. 
Welcome - Talks - Cookout 

Bishop Earl Boyea invites any man who is entering his 
junior year of high school, or older, to the Priesthood Dis-
cernment Dinner with him and many of the priests and 
seminarians of the Diocese of Lansing. Please invite your 
pastor to join us! 
 

To register, go to:  
2019bishopdinner_bethany.eventbee.com 

 

For more information, contact Office of Vocations  
Denise Dell’Acqua/Admin 

ddellacqua@dioceseoflansing.org 

(517) 342-2504 

 

If you are under 18, permission and health form is re-
quired. 

Marriage Preparation 
We CARE is a communication and relationship-

enhancement program for engaged couples, sponsored by 
Catholic Charities of Shiawassee and Genesee Counties 
and the Family Ministry Program of Catholic Charities. 
This highly acclaimed program is designed to teach cou-
ples communication skills and techniques for handling 
conflict while promoting intimacy in a Christian relation-
ship. The next class is scheduled for Saturday, August 17, 
2019, from 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. at Holy Redeemer Family 
Life Center, 1227 East Bristol Road, Burton, MI. 
 

To register, please call Debbie Summers at (810) 232-

9950, ext. 115, or complete and submit the registration 
form which you can find on the website  
https://www.catholiccharitiesflint.org/other-services 

Cost: $75 per couple 

Weekly Readings   May 26 - June 2 

Sun.: Ascension: Acts 1:1-11/Ps 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9 [6]/Eph 
1:17-23 or Heb 9:24-28; 10:19-23/Lk 24:46-53 / 7th Sun-
day of Easter: Acts 7:55-60/Ps 97:1-2, 6-7, 9 [1a, 9a]/Rv 
22:12-14, 16-17, 20/Jn 17:20-26 / Mon.: Acts 19:1-8/Ps 
68:2-3ab, 4-5acd, 6-7ab [33a]/Jn 16:29-33 / Tue: Acts 
20:17-27/Ps 68:10-11, 20-21 [33a]/Jn 17:1-11a / 
Wed.: Acts 20:28-38/Ps 68:29-30, 33-35a, 35bc-36ab 
[33a]/Jn 17:11b-19 / Thur: Acts 22:30; 23:6-11/Ps 16:1-2a 
and 5, 7-8, 9-10, 11 [1]/Jn 17:20-26 / Fri.: Acts 25:13b-21/
Ps 103:1-2, 11-12, 19-20ab [19a]/Jn 21:15-19 / 
Sat.: Morning: Acts 28:16-20, 30-31/Ps 11:4, 5 and 7 
[cf.7b]/Jn 21:20-25 / Next Sun.: Vigil: Gn 11:1-9 or Ex 19:3
-8a, 16-20b or Ez 37:1-14 or Jl 3:1-5/Ps 104:1-2, 24, 35, 
27-28, 29, 30 [cf. 30]/Rom 8:22-27/Jn 7:37-39. Extended 
Vigil: Gn 11:1-9/Ps 33:10-11, 12-13, 14-15 [12]/Ex 19:3-

8a, 16-20b/Dn 3:52, 53, 55, 56 [52b] or Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 11 
[Jn 6:68c]/Ez 37:1-14/Ps 107:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [1]/Jl 3:1-5/
Ps 104:1-2, 24, 35, 27-28, 29, 30 [cf. 30]/Rom 8:22-27/Jn 
7:37-39. Day: Acts 2:1-11/Ps 104:1, 24, 29-30, 31, 34 [cf. 
30]/1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13 or Rom 8:8-17/Jn 20:19-23 or Jn 
14:15-16, 23b-26 

Is Jesus Calling You? 
 

then board the bus with Fr. Bob August 5th - 9th, 2019 

 

Fr. Bob Bacik is inviting you to join him in at the 

following shrines in Quebec, Canada*: 
 

St. Joseph's Oratory of Mount Royal, Montreal, Quebec 

Basilica of Our Lady of the Cape, Cap-de-la-Madeleine, 
Quebec 

Basilique-Cathedral Notre-Dame de Quebec, Quebec 
City, Quebec 

Basilica of St. Anne de Beaupre, Quebec 

Church of Saint Joachim, Quebec 

 

$600/person - double occupancy (5 days, 4 nights) 
 

Make your reservation with Kaye Pescatello 

(810) 262-1130 

 

* Please note: Passport or enhanced license is mandatory 

Holy Land Pilgrimage 
Join Deacon David Lawrence and Fr. Peter Lawrence on a 
Holy Land Pilgrimage January 20-29, 2020. 

www.eocatholic.com/mytrip 

Tour = HL20 

 

If interested, please contact Fr. Peter  
at frpeter@hfgb.org for more information 


